
 

We would like welcome back to school all of our families and children after the summer holidays. We 

hope you have all had a restful break and enjoyed spending time together! 

 

All of the children in school have had a great first week back and have had a great time getting back     

into their learning. This week, the children have been learning all about their class namesake and have 

been taking part in lessons linked to our Leader in Me programme. Children in our nurseries and          

reception classes have also enjoyed settling into their new classes and getting to know their new     

teachers. 







 

 

 

 

We would like to say a huge well done to Cooper in Anne Fine Class. Cooper has 

received a certificate for his amazing tackling in rugby. He is really proud of his 

hard work and dedication.   

 

 

If you have any news about your child’s achievements that you would like to share in our newsletter, 

please speak to your child’s class teacher! 

 

Last year, we developed our parental engagement strategies by inviting our families and parents into 

school for various different events including: class assemblies, craft workshops, stay-and-play sessions 

etc. We would really appreciate some feedback from our parents on how they thought this went and if 

there are any ways that we can improve it this year.  

 

 

Please click or scan the QR Code to complete our short questionnaire. 

https://www.facebook.com/SwainHousePrimary/
https://forms.gle/MUGZYHEdj3rhGndRA


 

Here are this week’s attendance and punctuality figures.  There is a proven link between attendance 

and achievement and it is therefore very important that your child attends school and is on time       

unless they are too unwell to do so. Our doors open at 8.30am and close at 8.40am.  

Please see the information below for our whole school and class attendance for the week ending 

08/09/23. 

  Early Years and Key Stage 1:                   Key Stage 2: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Elm, Willow, Kandinsky, Van Gogh and Beethoven Class for having the best attend-

ance this week. 

Well done to all of the classes who achieved no lates! 

Our whole school attendance this week: 

These are the letters, messages and website updates that have been sent out this week. If you have 

not received any of these letters, please speak to your child’s class teacher or contact the office on 

01274 639049. 

National Online Safety - Live Streaming 

07.09.23 - Yr 5 Swimming Lessons 

07.09.23 - Year 3 Theme Day 

07.09.23 - Lunch Payments 

CLASS PERCENTAGE % LATES 

Elm 100% 0 

Willow 100% 0 

Kandinsky 100% 0 

Matisse 94.8% 0 

Lowry 98.3% 0 

Van Gogh 100% 0 

CLASS PERCENTAGE %  LATES 

Anne Fine 93.9% 0 

Roald Dahl 96.4% 2 

JK Rowling 96.8% 0 

J Wilson 99.1% 0 

Elgar 99.6% 0 

Mozart 96.0% 0 

Beethoven 100% 0 

Vivaldi 98.2% 0 

97.9% 





Our Breakfast Club opens at 7.30am at a cost of 

£2.50 each per day or at 7.45am at the cost of 

£2.00 each per day. Children from Nursery to Year 

6 can attend.  

If you would like to book your child into Breakfast 

Club, please use ParentPay. 

 

Our After School Club is available until 4pm at a 

cost of £2.00 each per day.  

If you would like to book your child into After 

School Club, please use ParentPay. 

We also offer an Extra Club service that runs until 5.30pm at a cost of £4.00 per day. 

If you would like to book your child into Extra Club, please use ParentPay. 

Please can you ensure that Extra Club places are booked and paid for in advance - by Monday 

morning. This ensures registers are accurate and places are booked and guaranteed. 

If you have any problems booking any of our before or after school clubs, please contact Miss 

Armitage, one of our learning mentors. 

Wednesday - Friday All Day All Day High Adventure                       

Residential  



This week, our ‘Wake Up Wednesday’ guide from National Online Safety is about Live Streaming 


